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1.0 SUMMARY

1.1. This paper outlines the proposed process for the recruitment of a Chief Executive following the forthcoming retirement of Keir Bloomer.

2.0 RECOMMENDATIONS

2.1. The Council is invited to agree that:

(a)
A new Chief Executive should be appointed for a fixed term until 31 December 2008, with the possibility of the contract being renewed thereafter.

(b)
The appointment be made by competitive interview following advertisement on an internal advertisement within the Council only.

3.0 BACKGROUND

3.1. Members will be aware that local government in Scotland, indeed the whole of the public sector in Scotland, faces a period of considerable uncertainty with widespread rumours of impending reorganisation and with the prospect of far-reaching changes as a result of the Executive’s programmes designed to promote greater efficiency and cost-effectiveness.  In addition, on a more local basis, discussions are continuing with Stirling Council regarding the possibility of joint management of services and a feasibility study is being conducted.  The results of that study are likely to be available in April.  Decisions on possible joint management will be made by the new Councils to be elected in May.

3.2. The climate of uncertainty is, of course, intensified by the impending elections.  Political change at local and/or national level could significantly influence the subsequent course of events.  Even without a change in administration at Scottish level, the way in which the Executive’s modernisation programmes will develop cannot be predicted with any certainty.  In all of these circumstances, there is a clear possibility that the Council could enter into long-term staffing commitments which, in the event, may prove to be unnecessary and ill-advised.  In these circumstances, it is suggested that the post of Chief Executive should not be filled on a permanent basis at this time. 

3.3. In addition, appointment on an internal basis will allow for continuity and handover among the existing senior management team. Depending upon the appointment made, there will be scope for some combination of the Chief Executive role with the existing duties of the appointee. There would however be a requirement for backfilling, the precise nature and extent of which would be determined upon the appointment being made. 

3.4. Provision would be made for the person appointed to revert to his/her established post within the Council at the conclusion of the temporary appointment.  

Note. 

The full paper was considered in private by Council as it contained direct references to terms and conditions of an identified individual employee. These are not included in this extract.
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